
At the present time the only suit­
able location available is roughly
a 50' x 150' area located at the
southern end of what is called the
"Seedlings." Mrs. Hotchkiss has
been having this area cleared so that
it could be ready for planting this
fall. This area is so hemmed in that
there is no room for expansion.
However, on the eastern side there
is an open field which is to be part
of the Environmental Center. The
Chairman of the Environmental
Committee has agreed to allow
about one acre of this field to be a
part of the proposed Reticulata Hy­
brid & Hybrid Garden. It is planned

to plant pines and possibly fast
growing deciduous trees,
Polonelongata, in this field.
There is an anonymous donor who
will underwrite the cost of an irri­
gation system and the planting of the
trees. Hopefully, the ACS Member­
ship will donate named cultivars and
understock. The ACS Development
Fund will be asked to provide
$1000.00 to be available for plants,
fungicides, fertilizers, etc.

Submitted by:
Herbert Racoff
Director at Large
Atlantic Coast Camellia Society
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